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oo e UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE
f Y N National Oceanle and Atmospherlc Administration
ol =4 Al NATIONAL MARINE FISHERIES SERVICE

&- v NORTHEAST REGION
W Y 3 55 Giraat Republic Drive
s ol ¥ Gloucester, MA 01930-2276

March 30, 2011

Colonel Philip T. Feir

District Engineer

U.S. Army Corps of Engineers
696 Virginia Road

Concord, MA 01742-2751

Re: Kennebec River Federal Navigation Dredging Project
Dear Colonel Feir:

The NOAA's National Marine Fisheries Service (NMFS) has reviewed the Public Notice dated
March 1, 2011, for the Maintenance and Advanced Maintenance Dredging of the Federal
Navigation Project (FNP) in the Kennebec River, Maine. In addition, NMFS has received the
Essential Fish Habitat (EFH) Assessment prepared by the US Army Corps of Engineers
(USACE) for the proposed project, dated February 2011. According to the Public Notice,
dredging is needed within two portions of the Kennebec River in order to provide safe passage of
the US Navy Destroyer SPRUANCE, scheduled to transit the channel around September 1, 2011.
The SPRUANCE has been deemed critical to national defense and its transit from the Bath Iron
Works (BIW) cannot be delayed. The proposed project involves dredging for three to five weeks
beginning around August 1, 2011, in two portions of the 27-foot deep by 500-foot wide federal
navigation channel on the Kennebec River. According to the Public Notice, in order to provide
safe passage for the vessel, approximately 50,000 cubic yards and 20,000 cubic yards of material
is expected to be dredged from the Doubling Point area and Popham Beach area, respectively.
Two feet of allowable overdepth dredging is proposed for both areas of the channel, and an
additional 3 feet of dredging is proposed for advanced maintenance at the Doubling Point area.
The disposal of material dredged from Doubling Point is proposed at an in-river site ncar Bluff
Head in about 100 feet of water and the disposal for the Popham Beach material is proposed at a
nearshore disposal site south of Jackknife Ledge in about 50 feet of water.

The Magnuson-Stevens Fishery Conservation and Management Act (MSA) and the Fish and
Wildlife Coordination Act (FWCA) require federal agencies to consult with one another on
projects such as this. Insofar as a project involves essential fish habitat (EFH), as this project
does, this process is guided by the requirements of our EFH regulation at 50 CFR 600.905,
which mandates the preparation of EFH assessments and generally outlines each agency’s
obligations in this consultation procedure. We offer the following comments and
recommendations on this project pursuant to the above referenced regulatory processes.

General Comments

The Kennebec River is a productive freshwater and estuarine system, and habitats within this
area support numerous important living marine resources. The shoreline of the Kennebec River
contains salt marsh communities and rocky, intertidal habitat dominated by rockweed and other
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